
1 

Hernando Beach Property Owners Association Newsletter ~ January 2018 

Our next meeting will 

be held Thursday,  

January 4th, at 

7:00pm at the HB 

Coast Guard Auxilia-

ry,  doors open at 

6:45pm. 

~~~~~~~~ 

The purpose of this 

organization is to 

unite the property 

owners of  

Hernando Beach for 

Civic purposes that 

lead to improved 

quality of life. 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
JANUARY 2018 

 
Here we are once again, beginning a New Year – 2018.  Last year I was privi-
leged to be the Vice President of the Hernando Beach Property Owners As-
sociation.  My husband Bud and I have lived in Hernando Beach for 7 years 
now, coming from Illinois and enjoy each and every day here.  It was difficult 
from the start as we only knew Bud’s friend Tom and his wife, who live in HB 
South but gradually got to know our neighbors and attended association 
meetings and joined  the association and through all that got to meet many 
people in Hernando Beach.  As Vice President I brought in many interesting 
speakers each month, which I hope all of you enjoyed listening to and speak-
ing with.   
 
This year thanks to all of you, I am now the 2018 President of the HBPOA.  I 
want to thank Gladys Moore who has done a phenomenal job in the past 
years as our President, guiding us, supporting us and being a wonderful voice 
not only to the county but to all agencies within Hernando County and be-
yond.  There are not enough words to say how much we all appreciate you 

(Continued on page 3) 

2017 “HERNANDO BEACH LIFE”  

PHOTO CONTEST ENTRY ~ JANICE ZABEL 
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Color Conditions Your Hair While Creating  

Beautiful Shine and Body. 
 

Cutting and Styling Techniques  
come with Many Years of Experience and 

Modern Vision to  
Create the Perfect Style for You. 

 
We offer Facial Waxing, Brow & Lash Tinting 

as well as Ear Candling. 
 

Cecile and Dwayne are here to serve you with 
all of the services previously mentioned.   

Please remember we serve both  
Women and Men. 

 

 CONTEMPO SALON  
4291 Shoal Line Blvd 

(352) 597-4939 

Beautiful and User Friendly Website.  www.HernandoBeachWaterfrontHomes.com ..  
Call The Oakland Team at Re/Max Advantage Realty for "Results that Move You" ...   

Sharie Oakland at 352-584-5026 or Brittney Oakland at 352-616-8200. 

 

tel:%28352%29%20597-4939
http://www.HernandoBeachWaterfrontHomes.com
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The Beachcomber 
Published by Hernando Beach  
Property Owners Association 

 
Deadline for ads, articles, and news:   

 
January 8th for publication  

in our February Issue.  
 

Yearly advertising prices:   
1/8  - $85.00 
1/4 - $170 

1/2 - $297.50 
full size $595.00 

 
Interested in advertising with the  

Beachcomber and reaching hundreds of  
Hernando Beach Residents  

please e-mail or call: 
 
 

Jennifer Brown, Editor  678-1795  
mjajbrown@tampabay.rr.com  

 

To ensure receipt of your email, please put Beachcomber in the subject. 

Gladys and glad that you will still be a part of our 
board as Past President. 
 
I also want to thank Don Bowers and Cal Holland 
for their terms of service as Directors of the 
HBPOA.  Don and Cal are always there to step 
up and lend a hand, take over anything that 
needs to be done.  Both of you have been a 
great asset to our association – so Thank You. 
 
To our other board members – Margo McConnell 
our Treasurer, Patricia Cordova our Secretary 
and our other Directors Joy Martinez and Vickie 
Anderson, thank you for another term on our 
board.  We appreciate what each and every one 
of you do. 
 
Now I’d like to say as your President this year I 
will try to lead and support Hernando Beach 
Community and the Association in any way I can, 
to make sure that we grow even better with all 
the new things and challenges that we will face in 
the new year. 
 
I want to welcome our new Vice President, Ben-
nie Martinez, who I know because of all his 
knowledge of Hernando Beach will bring in 
speakers that will share with us information we 
need to know, support the community in any en-
deavor and be there for the community whenever 
needed.  Congratulations Benny and welcome! 
 
To our two new Directors, Elaine Wightman and 
Diane Greenwell, we welcome you and Congrat-
ulations on your positions.  We are very lucky to 
have new faces and new voices on our board.  
Both of you have been very instrumental in work-
ing on the Hospitality Committee last year and I 
hope will continue to do so this year.  Thank You. 
 
Speaking of the Hospitality Committee we have 
done many events this year, working on the Fire 
House Open House, Ice Cream Social, Meet and 
Greets and our latest Holiday Party.  All of these 
events were a lot of work but so fulfilling when all 
done and all the kudos come in.  Our Holiday 
Party was a huge success, with 91 people at-
tending, all great dishes that were shared and 
wonderful raffle prizes.  We made $187 on our 
raffle, $166 on our 50/50 (which $83 went to the 
winner and the rest to the HBPOA), and our An-
gels with $105 donated to the Boys and Girls 

(Continued from page 1) 

Club of Hernando County.  It was an evening that 
none of us will ever forget and I want to thank 
each and every one of the Hospitality Committee 
for the time and effort they put into this organizing 
and helping make such a great Success!  Thank 
all of you for being there and sharing welcoming 
in the Holiday Season! 
 
This coming year one of my goals is to try to get 
more people to join our different committees.  As 
I said we are all volunteers giving our own time 
and the more members we have the less time 
each of us will have to give up.  If you talk with 
any one of our committee members they will tell 
you that yes, they have to give time to different 
tasks, but it is fulfilling to know that they were the 
ones to stand up for the community and help get 
these issues corrected or at least brought up so 
that all are aware of them.   
 
I would also like to see our association member-
ship grow more.  Our fees are only $25 for the 
year and as you know this gets you a copy of the 
BeachComber (our newsletter which you are en-
joying right now) and as last year a coupon book 
worth over $70 in coupons for local restaurants 

(Continued on page 5) 
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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
P. O. Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 

2018 Board of Directors 
 

President:  Kathleen Frase - (352)340-4309 
Vice President:  Ben Martinez - (352)688-5702 

Secretary:  Pat Cordova - (352)556-5788  
Treasurer:  Margo McConnell - (813)846-5244 

Director:  Vicki Anderson - (989)430-0181 
Director:  Joy Martinez - (352)688-5702 

Director:  Laine Wightman  
Director: Diane Greenwell  

Past President Director:  Gladys Moore - (352)597-2676 
 
 

Committee Chairperson 
 

Government Affairs—Chuck Greenwell - (502)939-9809 
Hospitality—Fran Baird - (352)596-4407 

Landscaping Committee—Gladys Moore - (352)597-2676 
Beachcomber - Jen Brown - (352)678-1795 

 

Board Meetings held the Tuesday before Membership Meeting at 7pm. 
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and businesses.  As a member you have a vote in 
any issues that occur.  We want to be able to show 
the County that Hernando Beach is a community 
that stands together and what better way than to 
say here is our Association comprising of all these 
property owners who want results, want answers, 
want to have a voice in all future issues, decisions, 
etc.  So I encourage you if you have not joined yet 
think about it and get that application together.  
Talk with your neighbors, who may have just 
moved in, encourage them to be a part of the asso-
ciation.   
 
This is my first President’s Message and so I hope 
you have enjoyed reading it.  This is new to me, so 
as I have said to the other board members, I look to 
them and to all of you to help me as I will help you. 
 
I hope we all have a Healthy, Safe, and Bright 
2018.  May we all enjoy our family, friends, and 
beautiful community that we live in. 
 
Thank You, 
 
Kathleen Frase 
President Hernando Beach  
Property Owners Association 

(Continued from page 3) 
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HERNANDO BEACH 
SHIRTS & HATS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The 2017 Edition of Hernando Beach T-
shirts and hats have arrived. T-shirts are 
available for each donation of $10.00 and 
a limited number of hats are available for 
a donation of $20.00. Donations benefit 
the Hernando Beach Crime Watch. Hats 
and shirts are available at the monthly 

Crime Watch meeting or at the “Classic 
Touch” Salon on Shoal Line Blvd. 

2018 HERNANDO COUNTY WATER 
AWARENESS SERIES  

 
Hernando County Utilities Department 15365 
Cortez Blvd., Brooksville, FL 34613 All classes 
are FREE and are held from 10:00am—12:00pm. 
 
Friday, January 19, 2018 Organic Winter Vege-
table Gardening in Central Florida While your 
northern family and friends shovel snow, you can 
be tending to your cool season veggie garden! 
Dr. William Lester, Urban Horticulture Agent, 
Hernando County Extension Service, will present 
research-based information from the University of 
Florida, so you can enjoy your bountiful harvest 
while protecting the environment  
 
Friday, February 16, 2018 Basic Landscape De-
sign for Florida Newcomers and Not-so-
Newcomers John Korycki, BrightView Landscape 
Management Account Manager, former Florida-
Friendly Landscaping Program Coordinator and 
native Floridian, will provide the information you 
need to know to be your own landscape design-
er. This class is for newcomers to Florida, new-
comers to design principles or those who would 
like to add a professional touch to their current 
landscape.  
 

SPRING HILL MARATHON MANIA 
 

Date: January 7, 2018 
Time: 7:00 AM - 4:00 PM EST 
Website: Spring Hill Marathon Mania 

Come join us for our 3rd annual Spring Hill Mara-
thon Mania! This event starts at Anderson Snow 
Park and travels south on the Suncoast Trail. 
Start your year out on a good note by participat-
ing in the best race in Florida! Located in Spring 
Hill, you'll enjoy a beautiful scenery, beautiful 
weather, all on a flat course. There's no need to 
worry about traffic since the course is closed off 
to motor vehicles. Every runner will receive a fin-
isher's medal at the finish line, and will also enjoy 
a great breakfast! This race is a great way to 
start out your training, so come join us for an ex-
citing event! Raising Funds for VIP Warriors 
https://www.facebook.com/
groups/452717058263766/ Amenities -police 
support -6 rest stops -Trophies for top 3 overall 
male and female -Boston Qualifier for Marathon 
Packet Pick up Will be on the day of and the day 
before the race Map https://ridewithgps.com/
trips/7367726 PRIZE MONEY for Marathon run-
ners - For overall male and female OVERALL top 
3 male and female runners 1st place- $500 2nd 
place-$250 3rd place -$100 Race Contact Info If 
you have any questions about this race, click the 
button below. 
 
 

FERTILIZER ORDINANCE IN EFFECT 
FOR HERNANDO COUNTY  

Starting January 1, 2018, a fertilizer ordinance 
will be in effect for Hernando County. It regulates 
how, where and when fertilizers can be applied to 

(Continued on page 8) 

https://runsignup.com/Race/FL/SpringHill/SpringHillMarathonMania2018
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plants and grass. The ordinance includes a lim-
ited application season from January 1 through 
March 31 of each year. During this time period, 
only professional applicators who are trained, 
certified and registered according to the terms of 
the ordinance may apply slow- or controlled-
release fertilizer. The applicator must be able to 
verify the fertilizer product used and provide the 
verification upon request. 

Studies conducted by the Southwest Florida Wa-
ter Management District and the Florida Depart-
ment of Environmental Protection have deter-
mined that the primary cause of water quality is-
sues in Weeki Wachee Springs and the Weeki 
Wachee River comes from inappropriate fertilizer 
use. When applied incorrectly, excess nutrients 
wash off lawns into neighboring water bodies 
causing excessive algae growth and stressing 
aquatic insects, amphibians and fish. 
 
Here are year-round tips on how residents 
can help: 
·        Do not fertilize your lawn from Jan. 1 

through March 31 unless you hire a certified 

landscape professional. 
·        Ask your fertilizer professional if he or she 

has a certificate of training through the Green 
Industries—Best Management Practices Pro-
gram. 

·        Watch the weather and don’t fertilize when 
the National Weather Service calls for a 
heavy rain, flood, tropical storm or hurricane 
watch or warning or when the soil is still satu-
rated. 

·        Hold off fertilizing new plants, turf seeding 
or sod until at least 30 days after planting. 

·        Do not fertilize within 10 feet of a water 
body without using a deflector shield, drop 
spreader or liquid applicator with a visible and 
sharply defined edge. It is recommended to 
use plants that don’t require fertilizer for these 
areas. 

·        Immediately sweep up fertilizer that spills 
on your driveway, sidewalk or street. Never 
allow fertilizer, grass clippings, pet waste, 
plant debris, gasoline or oil to be washed, 
swept or blown off sidewalks or roadways into 
storm water drains, ditches, canals, water 
bodies or wetlands. 

(Continued from page 7) 

(Continued on page 10) 
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• Special  

      2 For 1  

      Drilling 

• Docks 

• Floaters  

The Most  

Experience 

Builders 

Around 

 

HERNANDO BEACH CRIME WATCH 
NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 

 
Hernando Beach Crime Watch Committee is looking 
for some volunteers to help drive around our area.  All 
you need is to have a few hours a week available to 
drive around with a buddy.  Sometimes just the extra 
presence seen in a community is a deterrent for 
crime.  All Hernando Beach Residents are invited to 
their monthly meetings, the second Wednesday of 
each month at 7:00pm at HB VFW. We hope you will 
join us even if you do not have time to drive/ride in 
our crime watch car. 

US COAST GUARD AUXILIARY (15-8)  
NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 

 

The Hernando Beach USCGA 
is seeking volunteers to help 
with promotion of classes, spe-
cial events, and more.  There 
are also opportunities to help 
with the upkeep of the flotilla 
building and grounds. Please 
contact Dennis Skonecki at 

262-370-4060 for more information. 

 

•         Pile 
     Drilling 
•         Lifts 
•         Docks 
•         Floaters 

Hernando    AAA0048870 
Pasco          MA-09355 
Pinellas        C-10444 
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Go to  
retire2flhomefinder.com 
to download our app to 

search for your new 
home. 

 

 

                  ·        Follow the University of Florida/Institute 
of Food and Agricultural Sciences (UF/IFAS) best 
management practices for landscapes. Vis-
it fyn.ifas.ufl.edu for more information on these 
practices. 

 Important contact information: 
·        Call the Hernando County UF/IFAS Exten-
sion office at (352) 754-4433 for more infor-
mation about the ordinance. 
·        Visit http://extension.hernandocounty.us to 
read the full ordinance and watch an educational 
video. 

·        Call the Hernando County Permitting office 
at (352) 754-4050 if you are a professional appli-
cator who needs to register with the County. 
 
 

GULF GRAY TRIGGERFISH REOPENS 
MARCH 1, 2018 

News Release 
Friday, December 15, 2017 
Media contact: Amanda Nalley, 850-410-4943 or 

Amanda.Nalley@MyFWC.com 
 
Recreational harvest of gray triggerfish will re-
main closed in Gulf state and federal waters 
through Feb. 28, 2018, reopening March 1. The 
season will also close June 1 through July 31. 
When the season reopens, the daily recreational 
bag limit will be 1 fish per person (lowered from 2 
fish earlier this year), and the minimum size limit 
will be 15 inches fork length (increased from 14 
inches fork length). Similar changes were ap-
proved for Gulf federal waters. Learn more about 
federal changes at http://sero.nmfs.noaa.gov/

fishery_bulletins/index.html . 

These changes should help maintain fishing op-
portunities for gray triggerfish in state and federal 
waters for 2018 and the future. 
 
For more information on gray triggerfish, visit 
MyFWC.com/Fishing and click on “Saltwater 
Fishing,” “Recreational Regulations” and 
“Triggerfish.” 
 
 

 

(Continued from page 8) 

 

We are your full time  
full service Realtors. 

http://retire2flhomefinder.com
http://fyn.ifas.ufl.edu/
http://extension.hernandocounty.us/
http://sero.nmfs.noaa.gov/fishery_bulletins/index.html
http://sero.nmfs.noaa.gov/fishery_bulletins/index.html
http://myfwc.com/fishing/saltwater/recreational/triggerfish/
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3317 SHOAL LINE BLVD. 
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  34607 

VOICE (352)683-6266 
FAX (352)686-1321 

TOLL FREE (888)559-6266 
 

WE KNOW WATERFRONT PROPERTY  
AND IT’S UNIQUE INSURANCE NEEDS! 

 

 

FWC APPROVES SEVERAL CHANGES 
TO GULF COBIA MANAGEMENT 

 
News Release 
Thursday, December 07, 2017 
Media contact: Amanda Nalley, 850-410-4943 or 
Amanda.Nalley@MyFWC.com 
 
At its December meeting in Gainesville, the Flori-
da Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission 
(FWC) took final action to approve several 
changes to the management of cobia in state wa-
ters of the Gulf of Mexico. 
These changes are based on stakeholder input 
and concerns from anglers, and will further pro-
mote sustainable management of this fishery. 
Approved changes will go into effect Feb. 1, 
2018, and include: 

• Creating a Gulf/Atlantic management 
boundary defining all state waters north of 
the Monroe-Collier county line as “Gulf state 
waters” for purposes of managing cobia. 

• Making the recreational and commercial 
bag limits for cobia in Gulf state waters the 

(Continued on page 12) 
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same by reducing the commercial limit from 
two to one fish per person. 

• Reducing the recreational and commercial 
vessel limit in Gulf state waters from six to 
two cobia per vessel, per day. 

 
The current 33-inch minimum size limit will not 
change. 
 
For more information or to view the presentations 
given at the Commission meeting, visit 
MyFWC.com/Commission and select 
“Commission Meetings,” then click on the link be-
low “Next Meeting.” 
 
 

FWC DISCUSSES REGIONAL BAY 
SCALLOP SEASONS 

News Release 
Thursday, December 07, 2017 
Media contact: Amanda Nalley, 850-410-4943 or 
Amanda.Nalley@MyFWC.com 
 

At its December meeting in Gainesville, the Flori-
da Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission 
(FWC) discussed draft changes that would create 
regionally-specific bay scallop open seasons and 
would allow a trial scalloping season in state wa-
ters off Pasco County in 2018. Stakeholder input 
gathered over the past year was presented to the 
Commission along with an overview of the bay 
scallop fishery, an update on the status of scal-
lops in St. Joseph Bay, and proposed manage-
ment changes for the fishery. 
 
This draft proposal includes both long- and short-
term changes and will be brought back before the 
Commission at the February meeting for a final 
public hearing. 
 
Regionally-specific open seasons, if approved, 
would mean the timing of the summer bay scallop 
season would vary across the allowable harvest 
area to provide a better scalloping experience for 
the public and maximize the benefits to various 
regions. For some regions, that means having a 
season that starts later so that scallops are big-
ger when the season begins and for other areas, 

(Continued from page 11) 

(Continued on page 14) 

http://myfwc.com/about/commission/commission-meetings/2017/december/05/agenda/
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HERNANDO BEACH 

PROPERTY OWNERS 

ASSOCIATION 

MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING 

THURSDAY 

JANUARY 4TH, 7PM 

COAST GUARD  

AUXILIARY 

that means having a season that starts during 
early summer to allow for more opportunities for 
those on summer break. 
 
Allowing a short trial season in Pasco County, 
which has been closed to harvest since 1994, 
would likely provide an economic benefit to the 
county and create opportunities for local resi-
dents to scallop in their nearby waters. 
If approved in February, long-term regionally-
specific open seasons would include: 

• Franklin County through northwestern Tay-
lor County (including Carrabelle, Lanark, 
and St. Marks): July 1 through Sept. 24. 

• The remaining portion of Taylor County and 
all of Dixie County (including Keaton Beach 
and the Steinhatchee area): the third Satur-
day in June through Sept. 10. 

• Levy, Citrus and Hernando counties 
(including Cedar Key, Crystal River and Ho-
mosassa): July 10 through Sept. 10. 

If approved in February, the following open sea-
sons will be created by executive order for 2018 
only: 

• St. Joseph Bay and Gulf County: Aug. 17 
through Sept. 30, 2018. 

• Pasco County: Establish a 10-day open 
season to run July 20-29, 2018. 

The FWC will set a long-term season in St. Jo-
seph Bay once the population in that area has 
more fully rebuilt. 

Share your input on these season changes by 
visiting MyFWC.com/SaltwaterComments or 
emailing Marine@MyFWC.com. You can also 
learn more by viewing a workshop presenta-
tion at MyFWC.com/Fishing (click on “Saltwater 
Fishing,” “Public Comments/Workshops” and 
“Workshops.” 

For more information or to view the presentations 
given at the Commission meeting, visit 
MyFWC.com/Commission and select 
“Commission Meetings,” then click on the link be-
low “Next Meeting.” 

Map of tentative 2018 seasons. Final approval for 
these draft seasons will be considered at the Feb-
ruary Commission meeting. 

(Continued from page 12) 

http://myfwc.com/fishing/saltwater/rulemaking/comments/
mailto:Marine@MyFWC.com
http://myfwc.com/fishing/saltwater/rulemaking/workshops/
http://myfwc.com/fishing/saltwater/rulemaking/workshops/
http://myfwc.com/about/commission/commission-meetings/2017/december/05/agenda/
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JOHN O'BRIEN 

LAND CLEARING and NOXIOUS WEED REMOVAL 

 

                  

 

 
 

State Licensed Herbicide Applicator 

352-279-1509 
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FREE CLASSES OFFER FLORIDA-
FRIENDLY LANDSCAPING™ TIPS  

The Hernando County Florida-Friendly Land-
scaping™ program offers classes year-round to 
help residents learn how to save time, money 
and water when maintaining their lawns and gar-
dens. The schedule of classes along with a short 
description of each is listed below. 
 
Free Class – Rude Guests in the Garden 
Residents are invited to attend a free class, 
“Rude Guests in the Garden” on Thursday, Janu-
ary 4, 2018 at the West Hernando Library located 
at 6335 Blackbird Avenue in Brooksville at 10:30 
a.m. and on Friday, January 5, 2018 at the 
Chinsegut Conservation Center located at 23212 
Lake Lindsey Road in Brooksville at 10 a.m. Flor-
ida’s mild climate is perfect for many types of 
plants. Some were introduced and became a nui-
sance to us and a hazard to our environment. 
Learn which plants to avoid when landscaping 
and how to deal with invasive exotic pest plants. 
The class will be presented by Florida-Friendly 
Landscaping™ Program Coordinator Lilly Brown-

(Continued on page 18) 
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COMMUNITY 

 

 

Serving Hernando Beach Since 1998 
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ing. No registration neces-
sary. 
 
Free Class – Florida’s Wild Edibles 
Residents are invited to attend a free class, 
“Florida’s Wild Edibles” on Wednesday, January 
10, 2018 at the Spring Hill Branch Library located 
at 9220 Spring Hill Drive at 10:30 a.m. The class 
will be presented by Master Gardener Rita Grant. 
Back by popular demand. Join Master Gardener 
Rita Grant as she teaches us about edible plants 
that grow in the wild. No registration necessary. 
 
Free Class – The Good, the Bad and the Bugly 
Residents are invited to attend a free class, “The 
Good, the Bad and the Bugly” on Wednesday, 
January 24, 2018 at the Spring Hill Branch Li-
brary located at 9220 Spring Hill Drive at 10:30 
a.m. The class will be presented by Florida-
Friendly Landscaping™ Program Coordinator 
Lilly Browning. The old saying, “The only good 
bug is a dead bug” is simply not true. Of all Flori-
da’s insects, 99 percent are either beneficial or 
benign, not causing any problems. Lean how to 
discern some of the pests from the good guys 

(Continued from page 16) 

(Continued on page 20) 

Just listed! Well kept Hernando Beach home with beautiful sunsets and water views..  
call Peggy 352-650-1375 

Peggy &Jim Tatem 

352.650.1375 
4934 Ridgemoor Blvd. Palm Harbor, FL 34685 
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Hernando Beach Residents 

who help us out in our landscape. No registration 
necessary. 
 
Free Class – Caring for and Watering Your 
Lawn the Right Way 
Residents are invited to attend a free class, 
“Caring for and Watering Your Lawn the Right 
Way” on Wednesday, January 31, 2018 at 10:30 
a.m. at Hernando County Utilities located at 
15365 Cortez Boulevard in Brooksville. The class 
will be presented by Urban Horticulture Extension 
Agent Dr. William Lester. Learn ways to reduce 
your water bill, keep your lawn healthier, how to 
use your irrigation system efficiently and best 
management practices for your Florida lawn. No 
registration necessary. 
 

CHRISTMAS TREE DISPOSAL 
 
Live Christmas trees may be disposed of on yard 
waste day, which is every Wednesday. Trees 
must be cut to less than four-foot lengths and 
cleaned of all Christmas decorations, including 
tinsel. Artificial Christmas tree segments under 
four feet long and decorations may be disposed 

(Continued from page 18) 
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January 2018 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 

HBPOA  

Membership Meeting 

5 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

6 

7 

Marathon Mania 

8 9 10 

Beachcomber  

Deadline 

HB Crime Watch 

Meeting 

11 12 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

13 

14 15 

US Coast Guard 

Auxiliary Meeting 

7pm 

16 17 

Port Authority Meeting 

7pm 

18 19 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

27 

Gun & Knife Show 

28 
Gun & Knife Show 

29 30 31  To be included in 

next month’s  

calendar please  

e-mail your events 

to: 

to Jennifer Brown 

mjajbrown@ 

tampabay.rr.com 

By 01/08/2018. 
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Hernando Beach, Rocky Creek, Little Pine I. Bay, Florida, January 2018 
28.4867° N, 82.6617° W 

 Mon 01 Tue 02 Wed 03 Thu 04 Fri 05 Sat 06 

 

Low Tide −1.04 ft 
08:22 
High Tide 2.65 ft 
13:43 
Low Tide 1.03 ft 
20:15 

High Tide 3.40 ft 
00:31 
Low Tide −1.10 ft 
09:10 
High Tide 2.66 ft 
14:30 
Low Tide 0.96 ft 
21:03 

High Tide 3.42 ft 
01:20 
Low Tide −1.04 ft 
09:56 
High Tide 2.63 ft 
15:13 
Low Tide 0.88 ft 
21:50 

High Tide 3.34 ft 
02:10 
Low Tide −0.87 ft 
10:41 
High Tide 2.59 ft 
15:53 
Low Tide 0.80 ft 
22:38 

High Tide 3.18 ft 
03:00 
Low Tide −0.60 ft 
11:24 
High Tide 2.56 ft 
16:32 
Low Tide 0.72 ft 
23:27 

High Tide 2.93 ft 
03:53 
Low Tide −0.27 ft 
12:05 
High Tide 2.54 ft 
17:10 

Sun 07 Mon 08 Tue 09 Wed 10 Thu 11 Fri 12 Sat 13 

Low Tide 0.66 ft 
00:20 
High Tide 2.62 ft 
04:49 
Low Tide 0.08 ft 
12:47 
High Tide 2.54 ft 
17:50 

Low Tide 0.60 ft 
01:20 
High Tide 2.30 ft 
05:54 
Low Tide 0.44 ft 
13:31 
High Tide 2.55 ft 
18:34 

Low Tide 0.53 ft 
02:27 
High Tide 2.04 ft 
07:11 
Low Tide 0.75 ft 
14:21 
High Tide 2.57 ft 
19:22 

Low Tide 0.40 ft 
03:42 
High Tide 1.91 ft 
08:38 
Low Tide 1.00 ft 
15:19 
High Tide 2.62 ft 
20:14 

Low Tide 0.20 ft 
04:57 
High Tide 1.93 ft 
10:05 
Low Tide 1.15 ft 
16:25 
High Tide 2.68 ft 
21:08 

Low Tide −0.03 ft 
05:59 
High Tide 2.05 ft 
11:15 
Low Tide 1.19 ft 
17:28 
High Tide 2.76 ft 
22:00 

Low Tide −0.23 ft 
06:50 
High Tide 2.18 ft 
12:07 
Low Tide 1.16 ft 
18:23 
High Tide 2.85 ft 
22:47 

Sun 14 Mon 15 Tue 16 Wed 17 Thu 18 Fri 19 Sat 20 

Low Tide −0.38 ft 
07:32 
High Tide 2.29 ft 
12:49 
Low Tide 1.10 ft 
19:11 
High Tide 2.92 ft 
23:31 

Low Tide −0.48 ft 
08:10 
High Tide 2.37 ft 
13:26 
Low Tide 1.02 ft 
19:53 

High Tide 2.97 ft 
00:11 
Low Tide −0.52 ft 
08:44 
High Tide 2.42 ft 
13:58 
Low Tide 0.94 ft 
20:32 

High Tide 3.00 ft 
00:50 
Low Tide −0.53 ft 
09:16 
High Tide 2.46 ft 
14:29 
Low Tide 0.87 ft 
21:09 

High Tide 3.00 ft 
01:26 
Low Tide −0.50 ft 
09:47 
High Tide 2.50 ft 
14:57 
Low Tide 0.79 ft 
21:46 

High Tide 2.97 ft 
02:03 
Low Tide −0.45 ft 
10:17 
High Tide 2.54 ft 
15:25 
Low Tide 0.71 ft 
22:23 

High Tide 2.91 ft 
02:40 
Low Tide −0.37 ft 
10:47 
High Tide 2.59 ft 
15:53 
Low Tide 0.63 ft 
23:02 

Sun 21 Mon 22 Tue 23 Wed 24 Thu 25 Fri 26 Sat 27 

High Tide 2.80 ft 
03:20 
Low Tide −0.23 ft 
11:20 
High Tide 2.64 ft 
16:23 
Low Tide 0.54 ft 
23:44 

High Tide 2.63 ft 
04:06 
Low Tide −0.03 ft 
11:56 
High Tide 2.67 ft 
16:56 

Low Tide 0.47 ft 
00:33 
High Tide 2.41 ft 
05:00 
Low Tide 0.24 ft 
12:36 
High Tide 2.69 ft 
17:35 

Low Tide 0.38 ft 
01:31 
High Tide 2.17 ft 
06:09 
Low Tide 0.55 ft 
13:24 
High Tide 2.70 ft 
18:21 

Low Tide 0.26 ft 
02:41 
High Tide 1.99 ft 
07:37 
Low Tide 0.88 ft 
14:25 
High Tide 2.72 ft 
19:19 

Low Tide 0.05 ft 
04:02 
High Tide 1.97 ft 
09:15 
Low Tide 1.12 ft 
15:41 
High Tide 2.78 ft 
20:25 

Low Tide −0.25 ft 
05:20 
High Tide 2.11 ft 
10:45 
Low Tide 1.22 ft 
17:02 
High Tide 2.91 ft 
21:32 

Sun 28 Mon 29 Tue 30 Wed 31    
Low Tide −0.57 ft 
06:26 
High Tide 2.30 ft 
11:54 
Low Tide 1.18 ft 
18:13 
High Tide 3.07 ft 
22:35 

Low Tide −0.84 ft 
07:23 
High Tide 2.46 ft 
12:48 
Low Tide 1.05 ft 
19:12 
High Tide 3.23 ft 
23:33 

Low Tide −1.00 ft 
08:13 
High Tide 2.57 ft 
13:32 
Low Tide 0.88 ft 
20:05 

High Tide 3.33 ft 
00:27 
Low Tide −1.03 ft 
08:59 
High Tide 2.63 ft 
14:11 
Low Tide 0.69 ft 
20:53 
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POSTMASTER:  Dated material please deliver before December 30, 2017. 

Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Assoc. 
PO Box 3198 
Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

3436 SHOAL LINE BLVD.  
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  

Team@WeaverGroupOffice.com 

 

352.592.7576 

3396 Holly Springs Drive ~ 2BR/2BA ~ Completely Updated Kitchen  
Located in the Middle Section ~ $214,900 

 3375 Shoal Line Blvd, Hernando Beach 

Call the McRae’s now: 

352-279-8628 John McRae 

352-279-8629 Ann McRae 

 

 

 

Great location for your  new  business at “The Beach”. 

Almost 3,000 square feet Building, on 2 lots, has 2 

sides plus a side yard, so you could occupy one side 

and rent the other plus rent the side yard too, let it pay 

for itself! 


